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Human rights groups have called on the Scottish Government to outline how it will bring in a legal ban on ‘conversion therapy’ practices. 

Amnesty International, the Human Rights Consortium Scotland and JustRight Scotland have told a Holyrood inquiry that a ‘comprehensive ban’ should be brought forward to protect LGBTI+ people in Scotland.  

The SNP pledged to look at a ban in its election manifesto earlier this year but it is not yet clear whether Holyrood will see its own legislation. In September the UK government will hold a consultation on a possible legislation but the groups say Scotland must be ready to introduce its own law that meets international human rights standards. 

Naomi McAuliffe, Scotland Programme Director at Amnesty International UK said: 

“ ‘Conversion therapy’ practices breach the human rights and dignity of LGBTI+ people in a myriad of ways. We want to see a ban that gives equal protection to all LGBTI+ people and that will mean prohibiting ‘conversion therapy’ practices across the public and private spheres, including in religious settings.  

“The committee’s inquiry is a chance for officials to engage with campaigners and lawyers to develop a definitive policy position on how far it can act within devolved powers. The Scottish Government must be ready to legislate in this area as far as possible, and shouldn’t wait on Westminster.”

Jen Ang, Co-Founder and Director of JustRight Scotland said that any ban must put the experiences and voices of LGBTI+ survivors of conversion therapy at its core: 

“We urge the committee to put survivors at the heart of this inquiry and to make certain that their experiences help shape a comprehensive and effective ban.  This is an opportunity to redress historic inequality and ensure equal protection from harm, discrimination and violence for LGBTI+ people in Scotland.  This must extend to protecting people at risk of “conversion therapy” practices and building support and providing care for survivors of this form of abuse.”

Mhairi Snowden, Director of HRCS said:

“Conversion therapy practices are an affront to dignity and human rights and so, they have no place in Scotland. We welcome commitments from the Scottish and UK Governments to ban this practice because this will better protect LGBTI+ people from harm and discrimination. We urge the Government not to delay, but to get a comprehensive ban in place together with the rehabilitative support that survivors need.”
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